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DIARY DATES 2018 

TERM 1 Dates 

Last Day Term 1 

Thursday 29th March 2.30pm dis-

missal 

TERM 2 Dates 

Term 2 Begins 

Monday 16th April 8.45am 

Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday 25th April 

Naplan 

Tuesday 15th May Writing, 

Spelling & Grammar 

Wednesday 16th May Reading 

Thursday 17th May Numeracy 

Open Day 

Saturday 19th May 

Education Week  

Monday 21st MayðFriday 25th 

May 

Grandparents /Special Per-

son Day 

Monday 21st May 

School Photo Day 

Tuesday 22nd May 

Working Open Day 

Thursday 24th May 

PRINCIPALõS VALUE OF THE MONTHñOrganisation 

Dear parents and caregivers, 

Term 1 Conclusion 

It seems difficult for the staff and I believe that today is the second last day 
of Term 1.  It has been a short term, but, nevertheless, the time has zoomed 
by so quickly.  

We have had many notable successes in Term 1.  We have made a very sound 
start with our three Prep grade classes.  Many of the children have learned 
their letters and sounds and are progressing towards being able to read. We 
have used the Spheros, Dots and Dashes which were purchased last year.  
The Grade 3 to Grade 6 children have become very proficient in their use of 
the Google suite of educational applications. Our schoolôs student leaders 
have attended a special leadership conference.  Leadership badges were pre-
sented to our student leaders by the local Member of Parliament, The Hon. 
Dee Ryall.  Our Media Monitors were trained by Michael Green of Drift Me-
dia.  ñOur In Class Media Expertsò were also trained. Our buddy program 
also commenced.  

After School Chess has operated throughout the term.  

We have had swimming sport trials, Athletic Sports and the Cross Country 
yesterday.  

Our OzInterBiz program has run successfully.  We have run Parent Infor-
mation Evenings, Three-Way Conferences and Parent Helper training.  Most 
children have brought their own device to school. We have had two ñAussie 
of the Monthò presented with their medal and citations.  

We have had our School Council election and welcomed a number of new 
members.  The fundraising group has been active. There has been a huge 
amount of external work carried out in the grounds by the Buildings and 
Grounds Committee. 

Our Pupil Free Day saw our staff educated about the Student Performance 
Analyser and the technicalities of creating content in the Medial Studio.  Our 
staff have planned the curriculum for Term 2 on Planning Days last week.  

Our library re-opened after it was flooded last year.  

In other words, there has been plenty of action at Mitcham Primary School. 

BYOD program 

A reminder note from the school outlining expectations, processes and speci-
fications will shortly be sent home regarding the BYOD program 

Education Sub-Committee 

The Education Sub-Committee met in Mrs Pikiaôs classroom yesterday at 
3.30 pm.  Thanks to the staff and the parent who attended.  

The review of all School Council policies was discussed and a plan to deal 
with this task was created.   

FROM THE PRINCIPALõS DESK 

Uniform shop . 

Unit 12/100 New St Ringwood. 

New Online Ordering Options. 

Lunch orders will be available on 

 Fridays Only. 



FROM THE PRINCIPALõS DESK CONT 

The plan for Education Week was also worked out.  We will publish this in forthcoming editions of Mitchat.   

Any parent who is interested in joining this School Council Sub-Committee is again invited to leave your details 
at the office.  Mrs Pikia is convening the group and if any parents want to suggest an agenda item, she is the per-
son to talk to.  

External Master Plan Works 

A quote for the car park lines has been received and will be actioned as soon as practicable. 

The new wide entrance gate in Tirana Street entrance has been manufactured and installed.   

There will be more concreting works occurring over the holiday period.  

Harmony Day 28 March  

Ms Tjhin, together with a team of helpers, planned and worked very hard to put together todayôs program.  I 
would like to thank them all for their efforts.  Dozens of children are wearing their traditional costumes and sev-
eral hundred children wore an orange or partly orange costume.  There are a number of after school activities 
planned, previously advised in the newsletter.  The entertainment and food availability will commence at 5.00 
p.m.   

Last day of Term 1 

This year, the last day of Term Onen is Thursday 29 March.  There is a 2.30 p.m. dismissal and the office will 
close at 2.45 p.m. in order to enable the staff to avoid the heavy Easter traffic.  If you need care for your child, 
please book in advance at OSH Club. The School Holidays commence with Easter on Friday this week. No super-
vision will be provided at the office after school. 

Before School Reading 

Last week, I mentioned that every Tuesday before school, a number of staff volunteer their time to listen to chil-
dren read.  Well, on Tuesday we had a very large group turn up to participate.  It was really pleasing to see so 
many children wanting to improve their reading as well as demonstrating their love of reading.  Thank you for 
creating this innovation Mrs Wood.   

Leave 

Earlier in the year, I advised the School Council and staff that I would be taking Long Service Leave from 27 April 
until 18 June.  Mrs Wood will replace me as the Principal.  Mrs Wood will be supported by teachers in the Assis-
tant Principalôs role but these arrangements are not yet finalised.   

Term 2 commencement 

Monday 16 April at 8.30 is when we expect the children to return from their school holiday break. The staff and I 
hope the children have a happy and safe holiday break. 

Punctuality 

This morning there were nearly 100 children late to school.  This is extremely disruptive to class teachers and the 
children who have arrived on time.  The staff and I want to see an improvement in punctuality in Term 2 and be-
yond.  If your child is late to school, you, the parent, are required to come in with them to the office and sign 
them in for a Late Pass. Many parents do this, but many don't.  We need everyone's co-operation on this matter.   

 

Kind regards 

 

Ian Sloane 

Principal 

 

 

Have you joined connective and updated your classes for 2017 

For security purposes you will need to state your child's name and your relationship to the child for ap-

proval of the class participation. 

FROM THE PRINCIPALõS DESK CONT 



Easter Raffle: 

On Monday at assembly, I drew out 
the names of the first 7 lucky win-
ners of the Easter Hampers which 
was most exciting. The winners were 
Saachi (3/4B), Elodie (5/6K), Daph-
ne (1/2M), Jessica (1-3J), Hugo P (4-
6L), Mathilda (4-6M) and Yasmien 
(4/5Y).  On Tuesday some of our 
parent helpers continued with the 
raffle draw and distributed the re-
maining prizes to the children. There 
were nearly 70 prizes in total, so as 
you can imagine there were many 
excited children leaving school yes-
terday. Many thanks to Sharon 
Fogarty, Stacey Timmins and their 
team of helpers for all the work with 
the raffle organisation and the mak-
ing up of the prizes. Your efforts are 
really appreciated.  

Whole School Cross Country: 

On Tuesday, we had our whole 
school cross country at Halliday 
Park. We were very lucky with the 
weather. It was lovely to see the 
Preps run with their buddy for their 
first school cross country. Many chil-
dren came back to school proudly 
wearing their place ribbons and keen 
to share the excitement of their run. 
Many thanks to all the parents who 
helped with this whole school event.  

After School Chess: 

Today is the final session for this 
term. Chess will resume on the third 
week of Term 2, Wednesday 2nd 
May. If you are interested in your 
child doing chess after school, please 
let the office know.  

Term 1 has been great to see the chil-
dren develop their skills and strate-
gies. Well done to all who participat-
ed. They all demonstrated good 
sportsmanship and improved their 
skills.  

Harmony Day Celebrations: 

Many students came dressed in tra-
ditional clothes or wore orange to 
celebrate Harmony Day. At 9.00 we 
all went to the PAC to see a parade of 

these outfits. 

We are all looking forward to coming 
back to school to celebrate of our 
cultural diversity with dances, henna 
artists and a sausage sizzle. 

Reminder: 

The last day of Term 1 is tomorrow 
Thursday 29th March. School will 
finish at 2.30 and will resume on 
Monday 16th April.  

Corridor Displays: 

Please take the time to look at the 
display outside Room 7. To celebrate 
óBully No Way Dayô and raise the 
studentôs awareness of what bullying 
is and how they can best handle situ-
ations, the Grade 5 and 6 students 
came up with some very insightful 
ideas and put this on paper to make 
some great posters.  

Heather Wood  

Assistant Principal 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPALõS DESK 
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The students below celebrate their birthdays from  

28th March to 15th April.  

Sitayesh Prep B Alyssa 1/2M 

Kevin 5/6K Hugo 1-3M 

Frank 5/6I Andy 5/6I 

Souryo 5/6L Noah 1/2B 

Amelia 5/6I Abs Emma Prep K Abs 

Archer Prep K Matthew 4/5Y Abs 

Students of the Week 

1/2L Dani 4/5Y Anna 

5/6I Ami 5/6k Aimee 

5/6L Charli   

 Previous 

Points 

This week�¶s 
Points 

Total 

Points 

Banksia 134 25 159 

Grevillea 125 26 151 

Eucalyptus 139 26 165 

Acacia 105 14 119 
House 


